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Chairman’s Introduction 

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! I wish you health and happiness for 2016 and hope that 

you will continue to enjoy the THACS events and newsletters.  

Ray Keppler (Chairman) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your THACS committee needs your help! 

We need a new secretary if we are to continue operating effectively next year. Could 
that be you?  

When we were unable to attract a new secretary at the end of 2014, Jim Hall kindly 
saved the day by volunteering to take the role temporarily (whilst retaining all of his 
other THACS responsibilities). That generous offer was gratefully accepted and we 
now need to respond to his gallantry by finding the right person to take over the 
Secretary role on a longer-term basis. 

The administrative aspects of the role consist of taking minutes of meetings, 
arranging the AGM, record keeping, dealing with correspondence and being a co-
signatory of THACS cheques. You will also be actively involved in all of the 
committee discussions and decisions, so you will have significant influence on 
THACS activities.  

If you would like to join the committee as Secretary or are just curious about it, 
please ‘phone the Chairman Ray Keppler 01438 717545 or the current Secretary Jim 
Hall on 01438 718505. 

Thanks to all of those members who have paid their membership fees for 2015/16. If you are 

one of the few who have not paid yet, then please consider setting up an annual Standing 

Order. You can get the form for this from Malcolm Allen (01438 798749 or 

allendmw@outlook.com) or the THACS page on the Tewin village website 

www.tewinvillage.co.uk/clubs/thacs/ . You can also renew your membership by sending cash 

or cheque (payable to THACS) for £5 per person to Malcolm Allen at 47 Bishops Road, 

Tewin Wood, Welwyn, Hertfordshire AL6 0NP.  
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THACS  Events 

For ease of reference, here are the dates and titles of our events, together with the closing dates 

for the associated bookings. 

Date Event Closing date for 
bookings 

11
th

 January 2016 Annual General Meeting No booking necessary 

9
th

 April Spring Show 3
rd

 April 

17
th

 September Autumn Show 11
th

 September 

 

Forthcoming Events 

AGM on Monday 11th January 
2016 

The fifteenth THACS  AGM takes place at 

Tewin Memorial Hall on Monday 11
th

 

January 2016 at 7:30pm. The evening will 

start with the AGM and then there will be 

refreshments (including wine) followed by a 

talk from our guest speakers.  

The notices for the AGM accompany this 

newsletter. As you can see from the agenda, 

the meeting will include the Chairman’s and 

Treasurer’s report for 2015, the election of 

the officers and other committee members 

for 2016 and a preview of events for 2016. 

The committee is still developing the 

programme of events and would like to hear 

your suggestions for this. If you have any 

ideas for events in 2016, then please let us 

know by contacting Jim Hall on the night or 

you can email jimjhall@btinternet.com. 

Our guest speakers are Mike and Anna Clark 

and their subject will be From the Buchart 

Gardens in Vancouver to the Orchards of 
Washington State.  They visited old friends 

in Canada and Washington State where they 

stayed on Vancouver Island and in the 

extensive Yakima Orchards to the east of Seattle over three weeks, celebrating Anna's birthday 

with visits to the beautiful Buchart Gardens and several fruit growing centres. Their illustrated 

talk will show the diversity of flowers and fruit as well as a remarkable Folk Museum. Staying in 

the foothills of Mt Baker at Glacier, in a log cabin next to rapids, they also toured Mt Ranier and 

Salt Lake Island where an organic orchard featured red flesh apples.  

There is no admission charge for the evening and no booking is necessary. This is an important 

meeting for THACS and all members are urged to attend. Non-members are very welcome but 

not able to vote.  

 

TEWIN  STORES 
 

Run by the village for the village 
 

18a  Hertford Road, Tewin 
Telephone:  01438 717929 

 

Open every day  

for newspapers, bread, milk, groceries,  

cards, fresh fruit and vegetables. 
 

Also locally sourced sausages, bacon, eggs, 

 gluten free cakes and quiches and pies. 

Croissants and rolls baked in-house. 

 

Post Office opening hours 
Monday 13.30 – 15.30 

Wednesday and Friday 09.30 – 11.30 
 

Shop and Café opening hours 
Monday to Friday 8.30am – 4.30pm 

Saturday 8.30 – 12 noon 

Sunday 9am – 12 noon 
 

Help the shop by becoming a volunteer 

 and/or a shareholder. 
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THACS  Shows in 2016 

The Spring Show will be on Saturday 9
th

 April 2016 and the Autumn Show will be on Saturday 

17
th

 September 2016. The Show Schedule and entry form for the Spring Show will be distributed 

with the next THACS newsletter in February 2016. Meanwhile here are the photographic 

categories for both shows:- 

Spring 2016 Autumn 2016 

1.  Juxtaposition (two things placed 

together with contrasting effect)  

1.    Open category  (any subject) 

2. * Birds 2. * Water creatures 

3. * Spots (anything that has spots) 3. * Informal portrait  

4.    A tranquil scene 4. * Parks and gardens 

5. * People at work 5.   Close up of a household object 

The Adult Section consists of all ten categories and the Children’s Section consists of the six 

categories marked with *. 

In the July newsletter, we undertook to 

set the handicraft categories for the 

2016 shows early and publish them in 

this newsletter in order to give 

exhibitors more time to produce their 

handiwork. 

The adult handicraft categories for 

both shows are as follows:- 

Spring 2016 

1. Stitched household object (for 

example, tea cosy, cushion cover, 

draught excluder, apron.)  

2. Embroidered Easter motif on a 

handkerchief (for example, Easter 

chick, bunny, egg.) 

Autumn 2016 

1. An object made from wood. Space 

allowed 30cm x30cm (12ins x12ins) 

2. Soft toy, any material 

3. Hand knitted garment. Space 

allowed 60cm x 60cm (24ins x 24ins) 

Please remember that these are your 

shows, so your committee needs your 

guidance to ensure that the shows 

reflect the interests of THACS 

members. So, if you have suggestions for any categories for future shows, we’d love to hear 

from you. 

 

 

Call us for an appointment 

01438 840 028 
enquiries@tewinvets.co.uk  

www.tewinvets.co.uk 

Mon-Fri.  8am – 6pm    

Sat.  9am – 4pm 

Expert care in the comfort of 
your own home 
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Recent Events 

Creative writing workshop on Monday 19th October  

This was a very successful day under the guidance of Frances Wilson.  The quality of writing 

produced was high and some may be on display at the THACS Spring Show.  It was also a day of 

mirth and the development of ideas.  What’s enticing about creative writing is the production of 

a piece by the end of the day about 

which the writer had no idea at the 

beginning.  Very satisfying! 

The next one is likely to be in the 

spring. 

                  Joanne Allen 

Art workshop on Monday 
26th October  

There were twelve participants at this 

day where we learned to paint glass 

and objects seen through glass.  We 

also experimented with pastels.  Our 

new tutor, Alison Howells, gave very 

practical demonstrations which made 

us feel confident in making a start, and 

she was attentive to each participant, 

helping us at each stage.  One 

participant said she learned more in a 

day with Alison than she had over two 

rather expensive residential art 

courses!  Everyone was pleased with 

what they had done and enthusiastic to 

do more. 

We would like to have her back 

sometime next year.  This may be 

difficult as she is in high demand, but 

we will try. 

              Joanne Allen 

Art & Crafts Fair on Saturday 31st October 

31
st
 October saw the return of our Arts and Crafts Sale which has now become an annual event. 

The weather was very kind to us and we had a steady stream of visitors all day. 

I would like to thank all those who participated in the event, all the stallholders and those who 

helped with setting up the Hall and worked tirelessly in the kitchen. It is such a joy to see that 

there is so much talent around our village. 

The cake stall run by Anne and Debbie Hall raised £300 for the British Legion Poppy Appeal. 

A quote from one of our stallholders: 

“…it is without a doubt the friendliest, jolliest and well organised of the craft fairs that I attend.” 

Hilary Tipping 

BESPOKE  SHEDS 

& 

GARDEN  BUILDINGS 

~~~~~~~ 
Made to your requirements 

from top quality treated timber 
 

For a free quote contact 
 

Edward (Ted) Tyler 
 

Phone:  01438 717654 
 

Mobile:  07932 683025 
 

Email:  tedtyler@outlook.com 
 

All buildings assembled by us 
Old sheds dismantled and removed 

 

Our display area in Tewin shows 
sheds built to last at reasonable prices 
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                           Bedwell           

GARDEN  MACHINERY 
 

 

Lawn & Garden Machinery Specialist 
 

Bramfield Road,  Bramfield       Telephone: 01992 500290 
 

New and Used Lawn Mowers  

Service - Spares - Accessories - Hand Tools 
 
 

Visit our Showrooms with Free Parking on site 
 

 

Authorised Dealers for all Top Brands with Specialist Advice and Service 
 

STIHL   -   WOLF*Garten   -   HONDA   -   HAYTER  

 

COUNTAX -  ATCO   -  BOSCH  

 

 

 

 

C.E.Wilkinson Tree Surgery & Services 
Established 1998 

 

Specializing in All Aspects of Treework & Stump Grinding 
 

•    Tree Felling – Topping & Pruning  (All Treework to BS 3998) 

•    Specialists in Stump Grinding 

•    Hedge Cutting & Removal 

•    All Wood and Debris Removed from Site 

•    Specialists in Conifers 

•    Fully Insured and Qualified 

•    Contract Work Undertaken 
 

47 School Lane, Welwyn, Herts. 

 For Free Estimates and Advice Telephone : 01438 718481 

Mobile : 07850 110868 
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NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

Ray Keppler   Email: raykeppler@btinternet.com   Telephone: 01438 717545 

ADVERTISEMENTS 
 

Please support the advertisers and be sure to mention THACS and that you saw their 

adverts in our Newsletter or Show Schedule when purchasing items or services. 

 

Welwyn   North   Taxis 
 

WELWYN  NORTH  STATION  -  DIGSWELL 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

Telephone:  01438 712121 
 

e-mail: welwynnorthtaxis@hotmail.co.uk 

 
Airports  -  Local Journeys                Rail Stations  -  Theatres  -  Parcels 

 

    7 Seaters & Executive Cars                         Lady Drivers Available 

 
  Luton Airport… from £30.00                  Heathrow Airport… from £55.00 

Stansted Airport.… from £45.00            Gatwick Airport… from £100.00 
City Airport… from £60.00                          

 

All  Enquiries Welcome 
 

***  NO  JOB  TOO  BIG  OR  TOO SMALL  *** 


